January 15, 2009

To:  Faculty Senate Council

From:  Martha Giannini

Re:  Minutes of January 14, 2009 Faculty Senate Council Meeting

Present:  Boepple, Cheng, Chiesa, Curry, Enos, Fedder, Feinstein, Hegland, Holliday, Kamas, Kesten, Kreitzberg, Montfort, Moritz, Morris, Numan, Ostrov, Powers, Prior, Quatman, Riley, Unger, White, Wilson, Wright

Excused:  Davis, Li, Pan

Absent:  Dahlhoff, Griffith, Hoyle, Marketing Department

I.  The meeting was opened at 3:30 p.m. by Faculty Senate President Edward Schaefer.  The minutes of the November 12 meeting were approved.

II.  OPENING REMARKS

President Schaefer reported the following:  
· the University Budget Council (UBC) continues to work on the budget for next year.  He plans to invite Robert Warren, UBC Chair, and Lucia Gilbert, to address the Council at a future meeting.  
· The Planning Action Council continues to work on the University’s Strategic Plan and is ranking the importance of the goals in terms of resources.
· The University Coordinating Committee continues with committee appointments including appointments to the Faculty Salary Advisory Committee.

· The Faculty Affairs Committee is focusing on status of lecturers.

· The Academic Affairs Committee is considering a proposal to change the name of the Chemistry Department to the Chemistry and Biochemistry Department.  They are also reviewing a proposal for School of Business and School of Law joint degree in MSIS.  

· Lucia Gilbert confirmed her decision to move the last day to withdraw without a W to the end of the third week of the quarter and the last day to withdraw to the end of the sixth week of the quarter.
A motion was approved unanimously by those present to notify the Provost, the Academic Affairs Committee, and the ASSCU that the Faculty Senate Council strongly objects to the decision to change the class withdrawal dates.
A motion was approved to postpone the February Faculty Senate Council meeting to February 18th so that Robert Warren can present the budget to the Council at that time. That meeting will be opened up to the entire Faculty Senate and be held in a larger room. The Council members agreed to submit questions about the budget to Edward Schaefer, who would then forward them to Robert Warren and Lucia Gilbert. They would be requested to answer the questions in writing before the next Council meeting. 
The revised Core Committee Processes document, which had been previously sent to all members of the Council, was approved by the Council. 
A committee of the Faculty Senate Council was created to consider increasing the time off between service on the University Rank and Tenure Committee and the rank and tenure committees for the College of Arts & Sciences, and the Schools of Business and Engineering. It was not considered feasible in the other schools to lengthen the time off between such service. Helen Moritz, JoAnne Holiday, and Jane Curry volunteered. A member from Business would be solicited.  (Steven Nahmias agreed to serve.)
The Council helped edit the assessment report and its one page summary. The Council decided that the report and the summary should be e-mailed to all faculty. All faculty will be asked to vote on whether they agree with the spirit of the one-page summary. The documents and vote results will then be sent to Michael Engh, S.J., Lucia Gilbert, Don Dodson, Diane Jonte-Pace, Carol Ann Giancarlo, and the Deans’ offices. 
